TAGRA MLC Sub-group

Note of the 5th meeting – 10 September 2012 – St Andrew’s House, Edinburgh

Present

Marion Bain (MB) (Chair)

Roger Black (RB)

Angela Campbell (AC)

Moira Connolly (MC)

Karen Facey (KF)

Helene Irvine (HI)

Paudric Osborne PO)

Paddy Luo-Hopkins (PL)

Donna Mikolajczak (DM)
Moira Pringle (MP)

Sandra Quickert (SQ)

Diane Skatun (DS)

Apologies

Richard Copland

Ellen Lynch

Background

PO summarised progress made at the last meeting and subsequently via email among members.  Two main issues have been resolved:

· Outliers due to long stay patients. To resolve this, we have excluded long stay patients from the data since several patients were coded as being resident in hospital rather than their home address prior to admission. This was thought to be acceptable on the assumption that short term need was a reasonable proxy for need for long term care.

· Various functional forms for the model had been investigated.  Linear regression was selected on the basis of providing a reasonable fit to the data and transparency, the latter being one of the key principles for TAGRA.  

TAGRA feedback

KF set out the main points from the last full TAGRA meeting including update to population estimates and work on the SAF.  
It was highlighted that the work of the TAGRA sub-groups could only be implemented when the allocation formula is fully updated, which only happens every two years. The next planned update of the formula is 2014 and the first budgets affected would be 2015/16.  However, as the work of the Remote and Rural sub-group is coming to a conclusion at the end of the year, TAGRA could request a full formula update in 2013 and it would be sensible to include the new MLC adjustment at the same time.  Working back from April 2013, when work on a full update would begin, the period of January-March 2013 would be needed for an impact assessment of any changes.  This means that decisions on MLC and Remote and Rural sub-group recommendations would have to be made at the 10 December TAGRA meeting. Hence the work of the MLC sub-group needs to be geared towards producing a final report for TAGRA by early December. The sub-group recognised that this would be a challenging timescale, but achievable if no unexpected issues arose in the planned analyses. 
Work plan

PO spoke to the work plan, which had been distributed in the meeting papers.  Some disquiet was expressed that members had had little time to review papers in advance of the meeting, making it difficult to come to a decision on key matters such as the work plan.  It was agreed that in future all papers should be issued one week in advance of the meeting.

HI asked if drug and alcohol deaths as well as admissions could be added to the models.  It was thought that this might be of interest but the data are not currently available for the relevant time periods. The group agreed that any further delay would be detrimental to the other important work that needs to be completed before the December TAGRA meeting.  It was decided to carry forward this question to a future sub-group work plan post – December, particularly in relation to the Acute care programme.  The plan was agreed on a provisional basis, pending any comments received by email by 14 September.

Over 65s work

PO described modelling work undertaken for the over 65s.  There was discussion of the various combinations of main variables tested.  The group asked for a model including SIMD, SMR65+ Attendance Allowance and alcohol admissions.

Report structure

The group discussed options for the structure of the sub-group report to TAGRA.  This could be a narrative based on the sequence of events or a logical structure.  There was a strong preference for the latter.  It was suggested that an Equality Impact Assessment might be needed.   It was agreed that this something to consider for the full TAGRA programme rather than for each workstream and report and that TAGRA should be asked to consider this issue.

KF suggested that the report should include a chapter on implications for other MLC adjustments and recommendations on frequency of updating.

Other relevant work including the Robertson Centre work

There will be a chapter on other relevant work such as that from England and the Robertson Centre work in the subgroup’s final report which will summarise the relevance of that work to that of the MLC sub-group. The chapter should be run past Sarah Barry and Alex McConnachie who undertook the research, to check for factual accuracy.  
Next steps

Dates have been set for four meetings before the December TAGRA meeting.  It was noted that we might have to use email to ensure quick decision meeting.  A commitment was made to distribute meeting papers five days before meetings take place.

Date of next meeting: 11th Oct (13:30-15:30), St Andrews House

